
 
 

 
 

REQUEST 16118 RESPONSE 

 

Am I right in thinking that Brighter Borough funding, and 

therefore public funding, was used for this bus to be 

supplied for use at the Atherton Carnival? I welcome any 

clarification that you can provide. 

 

 
Brighter Borough funding was not provided for 
the bus used at Atherton Carnival.  The cost of 
the bus was deducted by the council from the 
funding requested. 

 


